Report on Comberton Village College

Comberton Village College continues to be a popular choice of school with a waiting list for entry. Only those students who live in catchment and attend a partner primary school can be guaranteed a place in year 7 at the beginning of September.

The 3.1 million project to install Ground Source Heat Pumps across the site was officially switched on in March. This was funded by a Government initative and a loan in conjunction with Cambridgeshire County Council. With additional solar panels on many of the roofs the college aims towards reducing carbon emmisions and a greener future.

As with all students and schools since Covid, the need for mental health specialists and well being support has been on the increase.

The specialist aspergers centre also continues to be over subscribed.

Extra-curricular activities and trips are back to pre-covid levels with the expectation that all students would have the opportunity to experience these.

The 6th form students continue to perform well with offers from Oxbridge as well as numerous Universities to study a wide range of subjects including medicine, engineering, maths and languages to name just a few.

Janet Banks

Chair of Governors at CVC